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Dear Mr. DeMarco:

I recently received the enclosed e-mail from my constituent, Ms. Judy Keppler, sharing

her concerns about a proposed FHFA rule preventing Freddie Mac and Fannie Mae from
investing in mortgages involving private transfer fees.

Ms. Keppler is concemed that this rule will seriously harm any community with a
homeowners association by preventing any potential new resident from obtaining a federally
backed mortgage. I would appreciate any comments you may have for Ms. Keppler on the

impact FHFA thinks this rule will have on homeowners associations. I ask that you please fax
yotrr response to me at 202-225-0437) alfention, Craig Whitham.

Thank you for assisting me in serving my constituents"

Best wishes.

FR'W:cw

[.tryt5t./*j

THIS STATIONERY PRINTED ON PAPER IVIADE OF RECYCLED FIBERS



Page 1 of 1

E-Mail Viewer

II1'MI,
From: "noreply@congressnewsletter.net" <noreply@congressnewsletter.net>
Date: 9 12212010 2:03 :57 PM
To: "V41 OFWIMA" <VAl 0FwlMA@mail.house.gov>
Cc:
Subject: New Email From V/eb Site

Dear Congreeman V/olf: On August 16,2010, the Federal Housing Finance Agency (FHFA)
announced that it is going to ban certain fees that homeowners associations across the nation use to

fund maintenance projects and to build up savings for unanticipated expenses. If FHFA bans these

fees, entire communities will be cut off from most mortgage financing. As a manager of a
community association, I am concerned about the impact of this regulation on the communities I
manage and the residents my work supports. One out of every five Americans lives in a community
or homeowners association. The vast majority of these associations require all new homeowners to

make an upfront payment to fund the ongoing obligations of the association. These fees are disclosed

to homebuyers, along with the rate of regular assessments that all association residents must pay,

prior to closing. The housing market is weak and has not begun a sustained recovery nationwide.

FHFA's proposal to prohibit Fannie Mae, Freddie Mac and the Federal Home Loan Banks (the

GSEs) frbrnbuying or investing in mortgages on homes in community associations with deed-based

transfer fees will only cause fuither harm. Since the fees are embedded in the properties' deeds, it is
almost impossible to remove them. Most of these coÍtmunities will immediately become off-limits
for the GSEs. V/ithout access to credit, these homeowners will suffer - not because they made a bad

decision, but because FHFA was trying to "help." A survey of Community Associations Institute's

member communities suggests that up to a quarter of the more than 24 millionhousing units in
community associations could be blocked from mortgage financing under this rule. If FHFA wants to

help homeowners rather than harm them, the agency should focus its efforts on examining the impact

of fees that are payable to third parties not connected to the underlying property or community

association. Thêsé fees are a recènt development and deserve close examination by regulators. Fees

that directly support the underlying property, and touch and concem the land in question,have a

more than ¡O-V.* track record of benefiting communities. I request that you write FHFA and

demand the agency revise or withdraw its ill-conceived GSE mortgage purchasing guidance on

transfer fees. Þlease let me know what you are doing to stop FHFA and help our housing market to

recover. Sincerely, Judy Keppler
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